BCC CIPD Report 
April 5, 2021 Meeting

I. Curriculum Items
A. New Courses: None
B. Course Updates:
MM/VI 016
C. Course Corrections:
PSYCH 049
D. Program proposals: None
II. Discussion Items
A. Laney Media: Virtual Production Program
B. Update on Berkeley City College Education Program (Siri Brown)
The courses and program will be on the May CIPD agenda for a vote.  BCC and Merritt will each provide some documents and do a presentation.  These items were postponed from the April meeting by mutal agreement.
C. Update from AOs Regional Meeting regarding the impact of AB 1460: Ethnic Studies Transfer Alignment, ESS 21-300-001 (Steve Pantell)
a. All Articulation Officers (AOs) have submitted their campuses’ items to quality for the new Area F and are awaiting a decision by CSU.  
b. Merritt and Laney had a substantial number of submissions.  BCC’s was more modest because items were required have only the following prefixes:  Ethnic Studies, African American, Asian American, Latina/o American or Native American Studies (or similar) and ours were in other disciplies.  Note that we will have more items to submit at the next opportunity because courses cross-listed with these prefixes can be submitted and BCC is working on this now.
c. UC’s decision to include Area F: Ethnic Studies in IGETC is pending.  It is unclear if students will be able to get IGETC certification without Area F.
d. Students who complete their transfer requirements prior to Fall 2021 have the right to use the old pattern.  The same is true for ADTs completed before Fall 2021.
D. Update on GoverNet online catalog module (S. Brown)
a. Governet (AKA Curricunet) did a presentation for S. Brown, A. Elmasry and representatives of a couple of the colleges.  There may be another presentation for others before implementation of the catalog module.
b. S. Brown will schedule a meeting with the Vice Presidents of Instruction to determine timelines and responsibilities.
c. GoverNet says it takes a year to set up the module before it is ready to implement.
d. A kickoff meeting for the new module will be scheduled to take place in the next few weeks.
e. J. Bielanski raised a concern about how we will be able to document students’ catalog rights with the online catalog.  A. Elmasry noted that changes to the catalog will only occur at designated times that will be determined by the “business requirements” and timeline set up by Peralta.  
E. Update from colleges on 2021-22 college catalog publication date
Each college was asked to report on when they plan to have their catalogs available.  COA and Merritt will be in April, BCC at the end of May, Laney in June or July.  There was a very brief discussion on the number of printed copies colleges planned to have.
F. Update from PEAC regarding ESOL course coding/requisites alignment project: deadline is Nov 2021 CIPD
PEAC, the district-wide ESOL group, meets on the 2nd Monday of the month.  Their next meeting is 4/12.  Curriculum chairs and specialists have requested that PEAC work together to plan all curriculum actions and coordinate bringing them to the November 2021 CIPD meeting (moving it forward from December 2021).  Also requested: a master course grid, showing courses at each college, noting mirrored courses and showing pathways for students.

